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Colleagues—

We’re writing to welcome you to—and to start getting organized for--the Summer Institute on “Science and a Sense of Place” here at Bryn Mawr. (There is a waiting list, so if your plans have changed and you won’t be participating, please be sure to contact Selene Platt  at 610 526-5334 or splatt@brynmawr.edu, so that we can make your slot available to someone else.)

The Institute will begin on Monday, July 24th, and run from 9-4 five days a week for two weeks; we’ll end after lunch on Friday, August 4h. Directions to campus, a campus map showing where we’re meeting (Room 20, in the basement of the Park Science Building) and the location of the parking lot you’ll be using are online at http://serendip.brynmawr.edu/local/suminst/bmcdirect.html.  Coffee and muffins will be available across the hall in Room 10 at 8 a.m. and we’ll provide lunch there from 12-1 p.m. each day.

Many of the questions we’ll be exploring together will focus on the “local context” of your students’ schooling. We’ll be asking what a curriculum would look like that emerges from the particular attributes of a place—the place where your school is located—and from your students’ own experience of that world.  How might you expand your students’ school experience into places “just beyond” their classroom? How might the education you offer promote the well-being of the places where your students live? How can you situate your curriculum locally, without becoming parochial?

We hope to discover and create answers to some of these questions, by trying out a wide variety of the ways scientists “make sense of place,” and working together to facilitate such explorations, both in your own classrooms and places just beyond. We’ll take an afternoon stroll or two around our own place here on campus, as an inspiration for getting to know your own better. Each day, a different member of the college faculty--from physics, geology, biology, computer science, literature, mapping, geographic information systems (GIS), and the growth and structure of cities --will present hands-on activities and work with us on adapting these modules to the needs and interests of your students. We’ll be paying particular attention to computers and the web as valuable tools for both curriculum development and dissemination of information.

We’ve got a stimulating array of materials, as well as some very interesting college colleagues, for you to work with. But of course the success of the Institute will mostly reflect your own engagement: your questions and ideas, what we collectively discover out of that diversity of experiences and perspectives, and the ways we find to convey those new understandings to others.  So come prepared to learn both by listening and by talking, by sharing among ourselves, with the broader educational community, even with the world at large.

Along those lines, here’s a pre-institute assignment. Have a look at the enclosed essay on “Place-Based Education: Learning to be Where We Are.” Before you arrive at Bryn Mawr, go to the on-line forum we’ve set up for the Institute @ http://serendip.brynmawr.edu/forum/viewforum.php?forum_id=414 

Introduce yourself first, by describing the place you are from and the place where you teach. Then post your thoughts about the potentials and perils of “placing” science in a particular location, and any questions you might have about instituting a place-based curriculum in your own school. (You can access the forum easily by going to the homepage we’ve created for the Institute @ http://serendip.brynmawr.edu/local/suminst/eei06/ ).

If this sort of technology use is new or perplexing to you, come a little early on the morning of July 24th; we’ll be glad to show you how to log on and enter a comment (which will then be available for the world to see—so we’ll also be thinking together about what it means to think out loud in public about big questions). That will give us a good starting place for our work, and provide some additional perspectives for others who visit the forum in the future.

We’re looking forward to working together this summer and hope you are as well.  

See you here soon.

Anne Dalke (Department of English) 

Wil Franklin (Department of Biology) 


